

Total Solar Eclipse April 8, 2024

Dear Lighthouse Families,

The Lighthouse PTG has ordered eclipse glasses for each student and teacher to go out and view the eclipse on Monday, April 8th. There will not be another total solar eclipse in the continental US for 20 years, so we are hoping to get the students outside for this experience.

Students had a lesson and discussed the upcoming eclipse while in science class and classroom teachers have an additional video and resources to share and review the basics of the eclipse. The teachers have talked about the importance of wearing the glasses while looking at the eclipse. *Please remind your child the importance of wearing the safety glasses while briefly viewing the eclipse.*

If it turns out to be an overcast day, classes can watch a live stream of the eclipse using the link below.

2024 Total Solar Eclipse: Through the Eyes of NASA

https://plus.nasa.gov/scheduled-video/2024-total-solar-eclipse-through-the-eyes-of-nasa/

Shevri L. Milton-Hoffman, Principal

Anchor Up!

Lighthouse Elementary School 51880 Washington New Baltimore, MI 48047 (586) 725-6404